## UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE BUREAU OF BIOLOGICAL SURVEY

WASHINGTON, D. C.

ADDRESS REPLY TO CHIEF, BUREAU OF BIOLOGICAL SURVEY, AND REFER TO

O-P Position March 15, 1922.

Mr. Harley W. MacKenzie, U. S. Deputy Game Warden, 410 First Ave., Antigo, Wis.

Dear Mr. MacKenzie:

We shall appreciate it if you will advise the Bureau promptly whether you would be willing to accept an appointment as U. S. game warden with headquarters for the present at Antigo. It is possible, however, that later on it might be deemed wise to change your headquarters to some town nearer Green Bay or near Lake Michigan. The entrance salary of U. S. game wardens is \$1500 per annum. In addition, those whose services prove satisfactory may be granted the bonus, amounting to \$20 per month, after the first one or two months. The bonus, however, when granted may be payable from the date of appointment. Your district would include the State of Wisconsin and the upper peninsula of Michigan, which is the territory formerly under the supervision of Mr. C. F. Asmuth, who recently resigned.

This letter should not be construed as an offer of appointment, as your name has not yet been certified by the Civil Service Commission, but we shall be glad to have a letter from you indicating your attitude in order that we may proceed promptly in the event that it is found desirable to appoint you. In replying, please indicate how soon after notification you would be able to assume duties as U. S. game warden. We should prefer this time to be as soon as possible after you were notified.

Very truly yours,

Deputy Chief U. S. Game Marden.